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Churt PC meeting June 2025


Due to a number of Councillors being away on holiday or business and a Clerk who was under the 
weather, June’s meeting was cancelled. We do, however, have some good news to share with you 
all.


Churt Community Pavilion


The planning application for the redevelopment of the pavilion on the Recreation Ground has 
been approved by Waverly Borough Council, subject as expected to some biodiversity conditions.  
We hope that works will commence later in the year.


Churt Fete/Churt 2035


At the Fete on June 14th the CPC had a stall to continue with community engagement on the 
“Churt 2035” project.  Thank you to those individuals who took the time to pass on their ideas; 
if you’d like to help or have ideas to share, please contact Cllr Mike Shorthose at 
mike.shorthose@churt.org.  The report will be published at the end of July.


Freedom of the Parish


Greg Stafford MP made the presentation of the Freedom of the Parish to 2 worthy recipients, 
Hugh Trotter and Maxine Knight at the Fete on Saturday June 14th. Their names will be noted 
on the honours boards in the pavilion.


Defibrillator


We would like to thank SCC Councillor David Harmer for agreeing a 50% grant towards a new 
defibrillator on the village hall.




New litter bin on Redhearn Green


You may soon notice a new green litter bin sited under the trees near the bench on Redhearn 
Green. This has been provided by the Parish Council but will be managed by the cricket and 
football clubs.


New bench on Recreation Ground


There is also a smart new bench on the Recreation Ground bought by Gill Richards in memory of 
her husband Trevor, who was born in Churt.


The next meetings of Churt Parish Council and Recreation Ground Trust will be held in the 
Pavilion at 7.30pm on Weds 16 July. Everyone is welcome to attend but it is helpful to know in 
advance if you wish to make a presentation.


Sally Shorthose, Chair June 2025.



